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Update to the Sub-Fund’s expected level of leverage from 400% to 500% to more closely align to the current 
composition of the portfolio.

As part of the Management Company’s regular monitoring of the Sub-Fund, leverage has been observed to have 
exceeded the expected level stated in the prospectus. 

The increase was driven mainly by the increased usage of short-term interest rate futures. The Investment Manager 
expects to continue to use such instruments in the medium term to manage the portfolio efficiently. More active 
management through the use of derivatives is required to hedge interest rate exposure, resulting in higher leverage. 

Leverage is a measure of total exposure of all derivatives and is calculated as the ‘sum of notionals’ without any netting 
of opposing positions. As the leverage calculation considers neither sensitivity to market movements nor whether it 
increases or decreases the overall Sub-Fund risk, it may not be representative of the actual investment risk level within 
a Sub-Fund.

A Sub-Fund’s expected level of leverage is an indicative level not a regulatory limit and the actual level may exceed the 
expected level from time to time.

There is no material increase to the risk profile of the Sub-Fund as a result of the updates.

If you have any questions about this change or any other aspect of JPMorgan Funds, please contact the Registered 
Office or your usual local representative.

Domicile: Luxembourg. Representative in Switzerland: JPMorgan Asset Management (Switzerland) LLC, Dreikönigstrasse 37, 8002 Zurich. Paying Agent in 
Switzerland: J.P. Morgan (Suisse) SA, Rue du Rhône 35, 1204 Geneva. The prospectus, the key information documents, the articles of incorporation and the 
annual and semi-annual financial report may be obtained free of charge from the representative.  
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